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News

Groom Attorneys Conduct Virtual Campus 
Interviews

Groom attorneys will be visiting with a number of law schools 
virtually to connect with the next generation of lawyers. Campus 
interviews are an important opportunity for our attorneys to 
engage with current law students each year. This year, we have 
the pleasure of meeting students at the following schools:

 University of Pennsylvania Carey Law School: July 26, 2022 from 8:30 a.m. – 
12:45 p.m. ET

 University of Virginia School of Law: August 3, 2022 from 9:00 a.m. – 5:20 p.m. 
ET

 Howard University School of Law: August 2, 2022 from 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. ET 
&
August 22, 2022 from 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. ET

 The George Washington University Law School: August 3, 2022 from 9:00 a.m. – 
5:30 p.m. ET

 Duke University School of Law: August 4, 2022 from 8:30 p.m. – 12:35 p.m. ET

 Georgetown University Law Center: August 4, 2022 from 8:40 a.m. – 5:20 p.m. ET

For additional details or to inquire about our 2023 Summer Associate Program, please 
contact us at recruiting@groom.com.
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